
 

 

Determination of Nonsignificance (DNS) 

Description of Proposal: Vancouver School District proposes to remodel the existing Columbia River High 
School. The proposed improvements include a new 14,600 square foot (+/-) building to replace the 
existing 500 wing, 18,300 square feet (+/-) of modifications to the main school building, upgrades and 
new construction for the stadium and track, and improvement to the school parking layout and 
circulation. 

Proponent: Vancouver School District No. 37 

 2901 Falk Road 

 Vancouver, Washington 98661 
 
Location: 800 NW 99th Street, Vancouver, WA 98665 
 Parcel Nos. 189208000, 189207000, 986027186, 189301000, 986027187, and 

189272000 

 

Lead Agency: Vancouver School District No. 37 

The Lead Agency for this proposal has determined that it does not have a probable significant adverse impact 
on the environment.  An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) is not required under RCW 43.21C.030(2)(c).  
This decision was made following the review of a completed Environmental Checklist and other information on 
file with the lead agency.  This information is available to the public on request. 

The DNS is issued pursuant to WAC 197-11-340(2)(a)(v).  The lead agency will not act on this proposal for at 
least 14 days from date of issuance.  

Responsible Official:  Todd Horenstein, Assistant Superintendent, Facilities 
    2901 Falk Road 
    Vancouver WA 98661 
    (360)313.1040 
    Todd.Horenstein@vansd.org 

Date Issued:   April 18, 2019 
Comment Deadline:  May 2, 2019 
 
 
Signature: __________________________________________  
  Todd Horenstein, Assistant Superintendent, Facilities 
 
NOTE:  Pursuant to RCW 43.21C.075, the final decision of the Responsible Official may be appealed.  The Responsible 

Official will issue a Notice of Action following the comment period.  Any action to set aside, enjoin, review or otherwise 
challenge such action on the grounds of noncompliance with the provisions in Chapter 43.21C (State Environmental Policy 
Act) shall be commenced in Clark County Superior Court.     


